Does virus pose risk to blood?


By CP


HEALTH AUTHORITIES in Canada are trying to determine how to ensure the safety of the country's blood supply after learning that a little-understood primate virus can be transmitted through blood transfusion. Scientists from the Canadian Public Health Agency reported last week that work with animal models has shown simian foamy virus can be transmitted through blood, leaving questions over what steps are needed to protect Canadians who get blood transfusions. 

The research "identifies an emerging issue related to the safety and adequacy of Canada's blood supply," the agency said in a news release. 

KEEP VIRUS OUT OF SUPPLY 

It suggests Health Canada take steps to try to keep the virus out of the country's blood supply. 

"Right now people have absolutely no symptoms even if they have this virus. But because we know that it is transmitted through blood, measures will be taken," said Nathalie Lalonde, a spokesman for Health Canada. 

"We're looking at it and trying to determine what the next step is," said Derek Mellon, spokesman for Canadian Blood Services. 

Mellon said the agency is considering adding a query to its screening questionnaire asking about exposure to non-human primates. 

People who responded positively could be asked not to give blood, Mellon said. 

